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Class             Class Attendance 

Panthers 96.7% 

Penguins 93.8%  

Dolphins 92% 

Koalas 92.7%  

Zebras 98.3% 

Elephants 99.3% 

Giraffes 95.2% 

Toucans 100% Wow! 

Puffins 91.6% 

Tigers 98.2% 

Pandas 88% 

Whole School Attendance  (w/e 24/11/17) 94.7% 
Target = 96% or above 

OFSTED UPDATE 
Our inspection took place on 

Tuesday 21st and Wednesday 22nd 
November 2017.  The report will be 

made available in three weeks.  
Thank you to all the staff who 

worked really hard as always and 
the children who did the school 

proud with their good behaviour 
and attitudes to learning. 

Class              Star of the Week 

Panthers Luke Janczy-Retter 

Penguins Ryan Collins 

Dolphins Keenan Partington 

Koalas Alex Elbeck 

Zebras Sophia Georgiou 

Elephants Summer Ledger 

Giraffes Isla McGann 

Toucans Riley Garfield 

Puffins Alfie Wynn 

Tigers Harrison Welsby 

Pandas Charlie Mansfield 

SCHOLASTICS BOOK FAIR 
 

The Scholastic Book Fair is on every day 
this week from 3.30 pm. 

 

You can collect your child from their classroom door and then come to 
the Fair via the blue hall door on the KS1 playground.  Come and have a 

browse and see what wonderful books there are on offer.  Ideal for 
Christmas presents! 

ROBINWOOD RESIDENTIAL 
6TH-8TH DECEMBER 2017 

 

URGENT 
We still have some outstanding 

balances that need paying urgently. 
 

Also could all parents please return 
their child’s medical forms by 

Thursday 30th November.  These 
need sending to Robinwood before 

we go. 

CHRISTMAS FAIR - FRIDAY 1ST DECEMBER 3.00 pm 
 

You can collect your child from their Classroom door at 3.00 pm on Friday 
to take them to the Christmas Fair, entrance to the Fair is by the blue hall 
door on the KS1 playground via the new ramp. 
 

We are still accepting donations of toys, books, toiletries, chocolate, 
teddies and gifts.  We thank you for your support. 

SANTA’S GROTTO 

Father Christmas will be visiting us 
again, so children can 
come and tell him what 
they would like for 
Christmas. 

CAKE STALL 

 Also don’t forget to 

get baking for our very 

popular Cake Stall, this 

always does really well. 

Christmas Fair Cake Raffle 
Tickets 20p each 

We would like to say a big thank you to 
Harry, Heath and Poppy Ropers’ Mum 
who has kindly made and donated a 
fantastic Polar Bear Cake for our 
Christmas Fair Cake Raffle.  Tickets will 
be sold in school from tomorrow, at  
20p a ticket.  

OFSTED - PARENT VIEW 
We only had 39 responses on 
our Parent View.  In order to 
get an accurate reflection of 
your views, could you please 
spend 5 minutes of your time 

to review and comment on 
your child’s experience at 

Hendal - Thank you. 

Staffing 
Congratulations to Mrs Knowles on her appointment as part-time 

Assistant Headteacher. 
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